 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

February 1, 2017
Attendance:

Dave Stone, City of Estacada

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

Dan Bradley, Oak Lodge Water Services/Commission

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Matt Kaatz, City of West Linn
Rob Annear, Geosyntec
Kelly Stacey, Oak Lodge Water Services 
Daniel Larson, PSU
Agenda

Approval of  November CRWP Meeting Notes 

PSU Ratepayer survey

CRWP Proposed Budget

Whistleblower Policy

Program Updates
LO Pipeline Project 

Round Table Updates

Approval of August Meeting Notes

Wade asked if there was a motion to approve the June minutes. 

John Collins moved to approve the minutes, Dan Bradley seconds the motion. Motion passes.  
Public Comment

None

PSU Ratepayer survey
Kim reminded the group that she had been working with two PSU students to conduct surveys of agricultural landowners and CRWP member ratepayers.  Daniel Larson presented the results of the ratepayer survey to the group.  He said that the survey customer were notified about the survey via postcards and then mailed packets with the survey.  He said that he had a 36% response rate and was very pleased about this.  The results of the survey show that water customers are overall very supportive of watershed program and efforts and that there was a willingness to pay up to 1$ a month for these services.  He said that he should be done with the final report in the next month.  Kim said that once she received this that she would forward it on to everyone.
CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2017-18

Kim told the group that the proposed budget included a 9% increase in Total Program Requirements and has a slight members dues increase.  The budget as proposed would allow for the addition of two new watershed projects (a ground water study and, Hazardous Algal Bloom (HABs) monitoring with USGS), the implementation of a Safe Drinking Water Revolving Loan Fund Source Water Protection Grant for hazardous material spill prevention, and one new public outreach and education program to conduct Residential Landscape Water Audits.  Kim also said the budget did not include the implementation of an Emergency Bottled Water Project for next year.
Based on feedback from the group it was decided to remove funding for the groundwater study and to have Sunrise Water Authority staff conduct the data review and analysis for this project. Kim said she would make this change and send out the revised budget documents. 
Whistleblower Policy

Kim told the group that during the last legislative session, House Bill 4067 was passed to protect employees who act on good faith and objectively reasonable belief to report a violation of federal, state, or local law, rule, or regulation by their employer. 

Beginning January 1, 2017, all public and nonprofit employers must establish and implement a whistleblower policy.  Kim presented the group with a CRWP policy and resolution.

Joel Komarek mad a motion to adopt a CRWP Whistleblower Protections Policy.  Todd Heidgerken seconded the motion.  The motion unanimously passes. 

Program Updates
PGE Stored Water Fee - Kim told the group that in December she sent PGE the reservation letter along with a check for $6,000 which give us the opportunity to call for water next summer.  
Field to Faucet brochure - Kim told the group that the CRWP she had worked with the Clackamas Soil and Water Conservation District to develop the Field to Faucet brochure to communicate with upstream agricultural landowners.  She said that over 4,000 copies of this brochure were being mailed out this month to those landowners. She also said a digital version of the brochure would be on the website by the end of the month.
WES MS4 Permit - Kim told the group that that Andrew Swanson at WES has sent her information regarding the opportunity to provide public comments on their MS4 Permit.  She told the group that she had planned on submitting comments on behalf of the CRWP but would send the link to the document is members were interested in submitting their own comments. 
LO Pipeline Project Cooperative Agreement

Joel said that he was working on an MOA with the North Clackamas County Water Commission for the Pipeline project which outline the intent of repurposing this pipeline.  He also said that construction of the piece of pipe at the new treatment plant to make this project viable had been completed. 

Roundtable 

Tigard
John Goodrich said that Tigard is currently looking at budgeting in FY 2018-19 for a Water Master Plan.

Lake Oswego
Joel Komarek said that that the Lake Oswego Council just approved a contract to update their Water Mater Plan and part of this plan will include a section on Source Resiliency.
Estacada 
Dave Stone said that they were working on installing a new water line from the Treatment Plant under HWY 224 which is badly needed and hopefully will reduce water loss. 
SFWB 
John Collins said that in March he will be holding a Water Rights 101 session for his Board members and invited other organization to join them if they were interested. 
OLWS
Dan Bradley said that they have had 12 main breaks in the last few months due to the cold weather.
CRW 
Todd Heidgerken said that CRW was in the process of selecting Budget Committee member, that they are in the process of updating their Water Master Plan, that they had 8 big main breaks in the last few month and lastly that they have some new faces Bob Steringer their new legal council, and Bill Blanas a new Commissioner. 
Sunrise 

Wade Hathhorn said that Sunrise will be moving their office to a piece of land they own at 172 and HWY 212 and that they hope to be in the new building in three years.
WES

Andrew Swanson said that at the County hearing on Thursday there would be a discussion regarding creating a new Chapter 190 organization for the Tri City Wastewater treatment plant that would include the Cities of Oregon City, West Linn, Gladstone and CCSD#1.  He also said there had been some conversation with the City of Happy Valley regarding the City taking over stormwater/ sanitary system within the City limits
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 5th, 2017 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
